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Dear Hyeonseok Park,
 
We are delighted to inform you that your paper, 523, "Minimum Sliced 
Distance Estimation in a Class of Nonregular Econometric Models has been 
accepted for presentation at the 2025 World Congress of the Econometric 
Society (ESWC 2025). The conference is scheduled to take place in person 
from Monday, August 18 to Friday, August 22, 2025 in Seoul, Korea.
 
Registration
Registration is now open. You can register for the conference by visiting the 
Oxford Abstract website.

Kindly note that the registration deadline for presenters is April 21st, 2025. 
Failure to register by this date will result in the removal of your paper from the 
program to accommodate another submission from our waitlisted pool. When 
registering, please ensure that your submission ID is entered on the 
registration form.
 
Logistics
For comprehensive information regarding visas, travel arrangements, and 
accommodations, please visit the conference website.
 
Program
The conference website features the line-up of keynote speakers. Once it is 
finalized, the complete program will be available under “Program”. 
 
You can make updates to your submission on Oxford Abstract via your 
account.
 
If you have any questions, please mention your submission ID in your email 
and reach out to the conference coordinator at 
wc2025@econometricsociety.org. We appreciate your valuable contribution 
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and look forward to seeing you at the World Congress!
 
Best wishes,
Rachel Griffith, Yuriy Gorodnichenko, Michihiro Kandori and Francesca 
Molinari
Co-chairs WC 2025
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